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The Michigan Department of Community Health (MDCH) recently received approval from the Centers 
for Medicare and Medicaid Services to add a new covered service to the Plan First! Program.  Effective 
for dates of service on or after July 1, 2008, the Plan First! Family Planning Waiver will begin covering 
the Current Procedural Technology (CPT) code 58340, which is defined as the catheterization and 
introduction of saline or contrast material for saline infusion sonohysterography or 
hysterosalpingography.  This procedure can be completed for the purpose of verifying the sterilization 
status 90 days after the completion of the Essure procedure.   
 
When billing family planning services for Plan First! beneficiaries, providers must include at least one of 
the appropriate diagnoses in the V25 diagnosis code series range on the claim.  A claim that does not 
include a V25 diagnosis code will not process for payment.  For more information regarding the Plan 
First! Program, providers may review the Plan First! Family Planning Waiver Chapter in the Medicaid 
Provider Manual. 
 
The Plan First! Program covers family planning services only.  A list of current billable codes are 
available on the MDCH website at www.michigan.gov/mdch.  Click on the Plan First! logo at the bottom 
left hand side of the page.  On the Plan First! page, click on the “Plan First! Family Planning Codes” link 
located in the Covered Services section.  In addition, this website also contains a direct link to the new 
on-line beneficiary application, eligibility information, and other Plan First! program related information. 
 
The on-line application can also be found on the following web site:  https://healthcare4mi.com.  
Providers interested in receiving Plan First! brochures and paper applications to distribute to potentially 
eligible beneficiaries may call 1-888-988-6300.  Upon request, Plan First! brochures and paper 
applications will be mailed directly to providers free of charge. 
 
Manual Maintenance 
 
Retain this bulletin until the information has been incorporated into the Michigan Medicaid Provider 
Manual. 
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Questions 
 
Any questions regarding this bulletin should be directed to Provider Inquiry, Department of Community 
Health, P.O. Box 30731, Lansing, Michigan 48909-8231, or e-mail at ProviderSupport@michigan.gov.  
When you submit an e-mail, be sure to include your name, affiliation, and phone number so you may be 
contacted if necessary.  Providers may phone toll-free 1-800-292-2550. 
 
Approved 
 

 
 
Paul Reinhart, Director 
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